
 

 

TOWN HALL 
335, avenue Jules-Léger 
Saint-Anicet (Québec) J0S 1M0 

TO REACH US 
E-mail info@stanicet.com 
Telephone   450 264-2555 
Fax  450 264-2395 

  
Municipality of Saint-Anicet 

 
STANICET.COM 
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9 a.m to noon and 1 p.m to 4:30 
 

Close Monday May 22, 2023 
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A word from the mayor… 

Your councillors  

Ginette  
Caza 
District # 1 

Bradley 
Duke 
District # 2 

Audrey 
Caza 
District # 3 

Sylvie 
Tourangeau 
District # 4 

Anne-Marie 
Leblanc 
District # 5 

Lyne  
Cardinal 
District # 6 

NEXT COUNCIL MEETINGS:  MAY 1 AND JUNE 5, 2023 AT  7 p.m. 

Town Hall at 333, Jules Léger Avenue . Limited capacity. 

 
Spring is finally here and with it comes the opportunity to benefit fully of all that our beautiful community has to offer.  It’s the 
ideal time to come out, enjoy outdoor activities, become acquainted with nature again, reinforce our social ties and most           
importantly spend time with our family and friends.  We hope that you will make the most of the best of our community.   
 
Local ecocentres are important elements in modern waste management, not only reducing the ecological footprint but also 
supplying socio-economic advantages to the local communities. 
 
The importance of a local ecocentre, here are some of the advantages this can have: 
 

 Reducing the ecological footprint:  Ecocentres offer citizens a practical way of reducing waste and recyclable materials 
which contribute to reducing the eological footprint. 

 
 Promoting recycling: Ecocentres encourage citizens to recycle more by offering installations to sort and recycle materials 

not taken by regular collection programs. 
 

 Local economic development: Local ecocentres can offer local jobs, fiscal revenue for local governments and raw materials 
for recycling companies. 

 
 Education : Local ecocentres can serve as learning centres for residents by supplying information on waste management, 

recycling and reduction of waste. 
 

 Elimination of toxic waste: The elimination of toxic waste is a delicate task that require specialized measures which local 
ecocentres can provide safely and responsibly. 

 
We are a community with incredible opportunities! It’s important for us to make sure that this growth be guided in a way to      
promote the well-being of the municipality in the long term , We will continue to bank on our past plans and we will begin to have 
new conversations on the growth and future development of Saint-Anicet. 
 
Finally, I encourage you to remain informed on the various community initiatives and the projects in the works.  Be sure to take 
part in the public consultations and discussions that will mean improvements for our town. 

For more information on our future plans, visit our web site at stanicet.com for the latest news and details on how you can get  
involved.  If you have questions please call my office at 450 264-2555 ext. 16. 

I’m proud to be a part of this dedicated and dynamic community and I hope that you will have fun discovering all that          
Saint-Anicet offers during this season of renewal. 

« It was one of those March days when the sun shines and the wind blows cold: when it’s summer in the light and winter in the shade » 
- Charles Dickens, « Great Expectations » 

http://www.stanicet.com/
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PROCESSING REQUESTS  
Take note that we are presently receiving an exceptionally large number of calls, e-mails, requests for permits, certificates and others.  For 
this reason, it is possible that there is a longer than normal delay in  processing these requests. However, we are working very hard to     
maintain a general average delay of aroung two (2) to three(3) weeks.  Be sure that we will answer your requests and will follow up on them.  
Please do not send more than one message about the same subject so that we can maintain our productivity, maximize our resources and 
customer service.  
 

Thank you for your patience and collaboration! 
 
WORK IN MIND!  
Don’t forget to request your permit before starting work.  When a permit or certificate is granted, it’s because an inspector concluded that the 
projected work meets the municipal  urban development bylaw demands.  That is why a request for a permit must be accompanied by the 
documents necessary for this analysis and that a processing delay is to be foreseen.  That is also why the work cannot begin before said 
permit is granted, paid and recovered. The issue of a permit is an authorization to construct or do what is requested and this request must 
be written, detailed and signed. It’s a legal procedure that can seem complicated for some.  We offer then a large range of information on our 
web site under the tab  Service aux citoyens / permis. If in doubt, contact us. It’s also possible to make certain permit requests on line via 
Voilà. 
 
SHORT TERM RENTAL ESTABLISHMENTS  
Zoning bylaw 308 allows for short term rental establishments as complementary housing usage under certain conditions.  We offer           
information on line on our web site under the tab Service aux citoyens / permis. A $500 fee is required to obtain an occupation certificate 
which is valid for one (1) year starting on the delivery date.  After this delay an occupation certificate must be obtained from the Municipality 
to continue activities or occupation.  Don’t forget that in Quebec, according to the law, any cottage, apartment or house rented for 31 days or 
less must obtain an official registration number from the  Corporation de l’industrie touristique du Québec (CITQ). 
 
GRASS CUTTING  
Don’t forget that lots must be cut no later that June 1st of each year and that the maximum height of grass or brush is 20 centimetres.  After, 
scything must be done regularly in order to respect the allowed maximum height.  This does not apply to cultivated agricultural land or to the 
protected river bank. 
 

TEMPORARY SHELTERS  
April 15, 2023 is the deadline to remove temporary shelters including the structure. 
 
RETAINING WALL, STABILISATION WORK AND WHARVES 
Take note that for the whole of the province of Quebec, municipalities no longer have jurisdiction to issue permits for retaining walls (cedar 
post and piled stones).  Please note that piled stones forming a stairway are not considered retaining walls.  Since the spring of 2022, the   
department of the Environnement, de la Lutte contre les changements climatiques, de la Faune et des Parcs (MELCCFP) that can issue a  
ministerial authorization under certain conditions to install a retaining wall.  A ministerial authorization is also required for any work to    
stabilise the river bank for more than 50 metres when plants, bushes are used, for any stabilization work of more than 30 metre when dry  
materials are used (ex. stones placed in steps), to install a wharf when the property already has one or to install a wharf that is more than 
20m2 in area.. 
 

For more information on the steps to follow to request a ministerial authorization, we invite you to contact the  MELCCFP at 450 928-7607 
or consult the following web site:environnement.gouv.qc.ca/autorisations/autorisations-ministerielles.htm 
 
BAN ON USE OF PESTICIDES AND FERTILIZER ON THE SHORE 
Following the adoption of bylaw 478-2, the use of pesticides and fertilizers on the shore is now banned.  According to the bylaw, pesticides 

include all substances or all micro-organisms intended to control, destroy, reduce, attract or repel directly or indirectly a harmful, toxic or a 
nuisance for humans, flora, fauna, harvests or other properties, or meant to serve as a vegetation growth regulator, excluding medication or 

vaccines, except if it is topical for exterior use on animals as defined in the law on pesticides.  Here are a few examples of these exceptions, 
use of products for drinking water treatment, pools and secluded artificial lakes, indoor extermination, agricultural uses, in the case of       
infestations when all alternatives respectful of the environment have failed, etc.. 

 
 

Andrea Geary 
Urban development agent and inspector 
335 Jules-Léger Avenue 
Saint-Anicet (Québec) J0S 1MO 
Téléphone : 450 264-2555 ext. 15  

ageary@stanicet.com 

Urban Development  

https://www.environnement.gouv.qc.ca/autorisations/autorisations-ministerielles.htm
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A word from the departments 

Fire Department 
February & March 2023 Report 

Public works 

8 Emergencies 

 
0 Mutual Aid 

 
3 Accidents, fires, alarms 

 
0 Water emergencies 

3 Varied 

14 Total calls 

REMINDER.... 
Make fire safety your priority, at your home, your cottage or at a party.  Make 
sure the smoke detectors and carbon monoxyde detectors in your home work 
and that you and your family know your evacuation plan in case of fire.  

 

A CALL TO ALL CITIZENS, WE NEED YOU… 
 

The Saint-Anicet Fire Department is presently recruiting for volunteer firemen 
and firewomen, first responders or both.  
 

JOIN US: 
Interested parties can apply by sending their resumés by mail or e-mail at the 
following address:: 
 
Stéphane Thibault 
Fire chief 
335 Jules-Léger Avenue  
Saint-Anicet, Québec J0S 1M0 
pompiers@stanicet.com 

ATTENTION  SUMMER COLLECTION  SCHEDULE 

Starting April 24, 2023, the summer pickup schedule will be in effect. Consult your municipal calendar to see this schedule. 

LARGE ITEM AND ELECTRONICS (ARPE-QUÉBEC) COLLECTION 

LEAF COLLECTION 

This collection will take place May 1 to 26, 2023.  You must place leaf bags on the same day as garbage day.  TAKE NOTE  that from now 
on, only paper bags designed for this purpose will be picked up.  

The large item and electronics collection will take place May 29 to June 2, 2023. Place them on the same day as garbage day.according to the 
municipal calendar. (100 lbs/50 kg and less) 

Gabriel Trevino 
Public works director 
Saint-Anicet Municipal garage 
5001 route 132,  
Telephone: 450 264-4302  

gtrevino@stanicet.com 

 

DRY MATERIAL WASTE SITE 

Each property is given for 2023, ONE free pass for the dry material site.  This pass is valid for a trailer 4’ x8’ or the box of a pickup.truck.  
To get this pass, please call the Town Hall at 450 264-2555, by e-mail at  communication@stanicet.com or on Voilà! 
See the list of allowed materials on our web site 

 

mailto:communication@stanicet.com
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4 5 0 - 2 6 4 - 9 4 3 1  
b i b l i o @ s t a n i c e t . c o m    

S u i v e z - n o u s  s u r  f a c e b o o k :                         
M u n i c i p a l i t é  d e  S a i n t - A n i c e t  

Facebook 
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A WORD FROM THE ASSOCIATION POUR LA SAUVEGARDE DU LAC SAINT-FRANÇOIS (ASLSF) 

  

   

The Association pour la sauvegarde du lac Saint-François (ASLSF) wishes to underline  the action taken by the Saint-Anicet        
municipal council at its regular meeting of last April 3, by adopting bylaw 478-2 which bans the use of fertilizers and pesticides on 
the shore of the lake, a watercourse or a canal. 
 
The application of this bylaw meets the objectives of the ASLSF which, since 1985 is working towards the water quality of Lake 
Saint-François.  The ASLSF takes this oportunity to invite the citizens of Saint-Anicet to become members by going to its web site to 
register. All the information needed to register are on the site at the following address: 
 

ASLSF.org 

 
The Association des canaux de St-Anicet invites its members (and future members) to its annual general meeting, scheduled for 
June 17, 2023 at 9 a.m. at the Saint-Anicet community centre. This meeting will allow for an actual update on the situation 
related to our canals.  
 

* Please confirm your presence by e-mail at association.canaux@gmail.com before June 2, 2023. 
 

At this meeting, you will be pleased to learn that we will proceed with the modification of our general bylaws in order to ratify 
the validity of your membership card.  This card, initially called for an annual membership fee, but will now give you a life 
time membership! 
 

For that matter, we are looking for candidates to fill the position of administrator for the ACSA. Persons with an interest in 
getting involved with the association as administrator or as representative, are asked to send a letter of intent by e-mail before 

May 31, 2023.  
* You must be a member  owner of a property on a canal. 

 
All the members of the association invite you to get involved and become a part of the solution to be brought forward for healthy 
canals, a healthy and improved living environment.  

The ACSA needs you!  
 
If you wish to support the ACSA, give weight to the measures and be sure to receive our communications and thus avoid       
misinformation, we invite you to become a member by contacting us by e-mail at association.canaux@gmail.com or through our 
Facebookgroup:AssociationdescanauxdeSt-Anicet 
 
Don’t hesitate to contact us for more information and it will be a pleasure to welcome you to YOUR citizen 

 association. 
 

Marie Rachel Charlebois President ACSA  

association.canaux@gmail.com  
Groupe FB : facebook.com/groups/2714050458861024 

 
SAINT-LAURENT PARISH 

 

 
Volunteers Week, April 16 to 22, 2023 
 

Saint-Laurent Parish wishes to take this opportunity to thank all our volunteers working in the parish. You are all indispensable to the      
community’s health and welfare.  Thank you! 

Challenge for our artists! 
 

Here is a good opportnity for our artists!  We wish to find a logo to identify our Saint-Laurent Parish.  The logo mus represent the three    
parish communities: Saint-Anicet, Sainte-Barbe and St-Stanislas-de-Kostka The deadline to send your work is June 30, 2023.. You can 
send then by e-mail at: secretaire.paroisse.st-laurent@hotmail.com  

On your mark, get set, create!  

mailto:association.canaux@gmail.com
mailto:association.canaux@gmail.com
https://www.facebook.com/groups/2714050458861024/
mailto:association.canaux@gmail.com
mailto:secretaire.paroisse.st-laurent@hotmail.com
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News from the Saint-Anicet Historical Society—Spring 2023 

 
Important date: Annual general meeting May 20 at 3 p.m. 

 
The Saint-Anicet Historical Society will hold its annual general meeting Saturday May 20 at 3 p.m.. The meeting will be  
followed by a conference on the subject of the colonisation and occupation of the Saint-Anicet territory of Saint-Anicet  
during the first 100 years. If you have questions relating to this topic, please send them by e-mail and we will try to answer 
them during the meeting. A communiqué with more details will be sent to our members and the information will also be      
available on our social media. All are welcome. 
 
Please note that 6 openings on the board of directors will be up for reelection. The 6 members of the board who are ending their 
mandate wish to represent themselves again, but if you wish to become a candidate, you can do so by letting us know as soon as 
possible by e-mail at shsa@hotmail.ca. As well, we very much hope that you renew your membership. Welcome to all new 
members! 
 

Follow us on Facebook -- facebook.com/SocieteHistoriquedeSaintAnicet 
 
And on our web site -- historique-st-anicet.ca/ 

  THE CERCLE DE FERMIÈRES DE SAINT-ANICET  
 
   2023 ACTIVITIES CALENDAR  
 

WORKSHOPS TWICE A WEEK MONDAY & WEDNESDAY 10 A.M. TO 2 P.M. 
 
    MARCH 27-29, 2023     APRIL 3-5, 2023   APRIL 10-12, 2023  
    APRIL 17-19, 2023            APRIL 24-25, 2023  

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
  IN OUR WORKSHOPS:CARD CREATION, SEWING, KNITTING AND PERSONAL PROJECT  
 
        MONTHLY MEETING   MONDAY FROM 7 P.M. TO 9 P.M.  
 

   MAY 8, 2023   MOTHERS’ DAY DINNER   JUNE 12, 2023 LAST MEETING OF 2023  
 

2023 SUMMER EDITION OF ARTS AND CRAFTS SHOW  
 

  THIS SHOW WILL BE HELD JULY 29 AND 30 AT THE COMMUNITY CENTRE LOCATED AT  
1560 SAINT-ANICET STREET  

OPENING HOURS FOR THE SHOW 11 A.M. TO 5 P.M.  
 

WE WILL RESTART OUR ACTIVITIES  IN SEPTEMBER 2023.  
 

        MONTHLY MEETING   MONDAY, SEPTEMBER 11, 2023 FROM 7 P.M. TO 9 P.M. 
 

  FOR MORE INFORMATION, CONTACT US AT  BRIGITTE LEDUC  450 567-7401  MONIQUE FRIGON: 450 264-5648  
   

 LOOKING FORWARD TO SEEING YOU AT OUR ACTIVITIES!  

mailto:shsa@hotmail.ca
https://www.facebook.com/SocieteHistoriquedeSaintAnicet
https://historique-st-anicet.ca/
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Corn festival 

P U T  O N  B Y  T H E  S T - A N I C E T  O P T I M I S T  C L U B  J U L Y  2 8 - 2 9 - 3 0 ,  2 0 2 3  
 

C E R C L E  D E S  L O I S I R S  D E  C A Z A V I L L E  G R O U N D S  
2 3 1 5  C A Z A V I L L E  S I D E R O A D ,  S A I N T - A N I C E T  

Friday, July 28: Bingo evening  
 

                                             Saturday, July 29: Family day 

                   Evening show: (Tickets now available) 
 

                  Numerous food trucks on site from Friday to Sunday. 
                        Optimist kiosks: Bar, sweet corn, pizza slices    
 

       After being absent for 3 years, the festival returns with a new twist.  
 

Come participate for a good cause.  



 

 

 
 

 

  24 
Appels au total 

 

8 feux et accidents,  

15 appels d’urgence 
(médicale ou traumatique.) 

et 1 divers 
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MOTHERS’ DAY 

GARAGE SALES 

  
MUNICIPAL TAX PAY-

MENT 

VOLUNTEERS WEEK 

BOAT LAUNCH 

Sunday, May 14, 2023 is Mothers’ Day. We wish a Happy Mothers’ 
Day to all mothers. 

Garage sales in Saint-Anicet will be held May 19, 20 and 21, 2023. 

Sunday, June 18, 2023 is Fathers’ Day. We wish all fathers a Happy 
Fathers’ Day. 

Volunteers Week will be held April 16 to the 22nd, 2023  
 

Thank you to all volunteers! 

Starting April 24, 2023, a movable wharf will be installed at the two boat launches, 
which will be free.  
 

• Community Centre parking lot (de la Fabrique Avenue) 
• At the end of Trépanier Road 

FATHERS’ DAY 

Have you thought about the payment of municipal taxes due March 15,  
June 15, August 15 and October 15.  
 
For any questions, call us. 

  

        JEUDI 



 

 

ACTIVITIES OFFERED 

BRIDGE 
 Ghislaine Cardin 
Telephone: 450 264-3400 

Falun Dafa is an ancient art to improve body and soul.  It is a personal method of meditation founded on the principle 
« Authenticity-Kindness-Tolerance » (universal concepts) The regular practice of Falun Dafa improves health, deve-
lops altruism and allows for inner balance. Falun Dafa is practised in more than 100 countries worldwide by people 
of all ages and origins. It is taught for FREE and can be done alone or in a group.. 
 
 
 
 
Online course  

Register at: http://www.learnfalungong.com/fr    falundafa.org 
 
 
 
Saint-Anicet : Tuesday: 9 am (333 Jules-Léger Ave.)                                                                                              
Salaberry-de-Valleyfield : Friday (12:30 pm + new schedule to be determined) 
Carole Caza: Telephone 450 264-6064 or 514 973-6064 

CARDIO STEP 
Renée Guernon 
Telephone: 450 802-8098 

CROSSFIT 
 Renée Guernon 
Telephone: 450 802-8098 

CARDIO 60 + 
Micheline Larocque 
Telephone: 450 264-8246 

KARATE 
 Dany Proulx 
Telephone: 450 567-0336 

Wednesday. 
 1 pm to 4:30 pm  
333 Jules-Léger Avenue 

Mon. & Wed. 9 am to 10 am  
 1560 Saint-Anicet Street 

Thurs. 5 pm to 6 pm  
 1560  Saint-Anicet St. 

Monday 5 pm to 6 pm  
1560 Saint-Anicet St. 

Mon. & Wed. 6:30 pm to 9 pm  
1560 Saint-Anicet St. 

SAND BAGS 
 Nicole Martel 
Telephone: 450 264-2306 

Monday noon to 4:30 pm  
1560 Saint-Anicet St. 

Job offers 

Send us your application by e-mail at dg@stanicet.com by indicating which job you are 
applying to or directly in person at the Town Hall, located at 335 Jules-Léger Avenue,         
Saint-Anicet, Quebec, J0S 1M0 
 

 
Position to fill : 
 

 Beach lifeguard; 
 Coordinator for recreation, culture and community life. 
Consult ou web site to obtain more information about the positions to be filled. 

http://www.learnfalungong.com/fr
http://falundafa.org/

